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AIM High Fundraiser Hosted 390 Firearm Enthusists 

The 2023 ENMU-Ruidoso Foundation AIM High Sporting Clay Fundraiser hosted 
390 firearm enthusiasts from across New Mexico, Texas and Oklahoma for the 
largest attendance to date. The event is a collaboration between the Foundation 
Board, College leadership and staff along with community members and friends 
of the College to produce one of the premier Sporting Clay events in the state. 
The location at the Mescalero Hunting Lodge provides a scenic and challenging 
course unmatched in the region. Due to the quality of the course and of the par-
ticipants, the first and second place teams were determined by a single clay. The 
winning team included the family of Jacob, Justin and Jesus Chavez with Jerry 
Rackley for a combined score of 347 of 400 possible points. Jacob Chavez also 
won the Youth High Average award hitting 92 of 100 clays. The second place 
team consisted of Liam Baggs, Dillion Lopez, Riley Smothers and Hayden Casson 
with a team score of 346 of 400.  

Texas and N.M. were represented in both top teams and are pictured with  
Rhonda Vincent, event developer and coordinator. The talents and resources of 
Jerry Rackley, Creek Side Clays, and Tim Prather, Sandman Armory, along with 
numerous sponsors helped make the event possible. A banquet and dance to 
conclude the event was hosted at the Inn of the Mountain Gods where the  
Graham Brothers entertained guests between drawings and raffles. Funds from 
this event benefit a variety of programs and students at ENMU-Ruidoso.  

New Employee Spotlight: Bonnie Torrez 

Bonnie Torrez of Artesia began at ENMU-Ruidoso in July as the 
new adult education instructor. Prior to that she worked as both 
a middle school English and 4th grade teacher. Torrez has a mas-
ter’s degree in Reading Pedagogy and a TESOL Endorsement from 
ENMU. Torrez states, “I realized that I missed teaching after I re-
tired from the public school system. Adult education seemed like 
the perfect fit for me. I am excited to help adults from various 
backgrounds complete their education and reach their academic 
goals.”  

Bonnie Torrez 

Attention Employees: ERB on the Road Webinar July 18 

ERB is hosting a virtual series beginning with an early career presentation 
July 18 at 4-5 p.m. MDT. They will provide info on who they are, what they 
do, and how it impacts you and your future. Click here to register. 

Upcoming Events 
July 
17 Monday 
 ENMU-Roswell Summit/Retreat,

Rm202, Seminar 220 & 221,
9a-5p

18 Tuesday 
 ENMU-Roswell Summit/Retreat,

Rm202, Seminar 220 & 221,
9a-5p

 ERB Webinar for employees, 4p
 Hope Harbor meeting, Rm106,

5p
20 Thursday 
 Kids College Orientation, Rm

201, 1-5p
 Deadline to register for Dual

Credit Workshop, contact
John Rucker@enmu.edu

21 Friday 
 NA 111LU-Nursing Assistant

Laboratory, Rm107, 8a-2p
 Kids College Orientation, Rm

201, 12-5p
24 Monday-28 Friday 
 2023 Kids College, 8a-5p
26 Wednesday
 Front Desk Installation
27 Thursday-28 Friday
 Adjunct Faculty & Dual Credit

Workshop
31 Monday 
 Grand Opening Ceremony, Rm 

201, 4p
 5th Monday Community Meal

mailto:John%20Rucker@enmu.edu
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/2588359655267897430



